




memorandum. In particular, the Secretariat noted that this flexibility reveals itself with

regard to the terminology used, the type of agreement on and conditions for provisional

applications. If these model clauses are adopted, it would be important to note in the

commentaries that they are provided simply as a useful guide for parties seeking to avail

of provisional application.

Ireland looks forward to considering the entire set of draft Guidelines and commentaries

in greater detail and hopes to provide comments and observations by December 2019.


